
Report of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to the Council meeting of 7 September 2006 

1. STATE HIGHWAY 1/HALSWELL JUNCTION ROAD INTERSECTION UPGRADE 
 
 A report was submitted to the Board by Bill Morgan, Property Consultant, seeking the Council’s 

consent for parts of Hornby Domain and Leslie Park being declared to be road, in order for intersection 
improvements to be undertaken to State Highway 1 and Halswell Junction Road by Transit 
New Zealand. 

 
 As a decision on the proposal was required with urgency, a report from the Chairperson on this matter 

was submitted to the 17 August 2006 Council meeting. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


